Biology Graduate Students’ Club

Minutes from September 27, 2006

Discussion Topics
I. Club Constitution Revisions
A. Major Changes

i. Voting membership was defined

a. Paid the $10 per semester dues 

b. Attended one meeting or club sponsored activity

Note: Only voting members are eligible for club support for ICC funding or other funding requiring club sponsorship.
ii. Vice president role expanded to include recruitment

iii. Reimbursement maximum without a club vote changed from $50 to $200

iv. Business cannot be conducted unless a quorum of the membership is present.  Quorum for this organization is defined as 20% of the voting membership. Members can also vote by proxy via email.
Note: Copies of the revised constitution are available on the website http://biology.fullerton.edu/orgs/bgsc/
II. Call for speaker ideas for Spring Club Sponsored Seminar
A. Department grant allows club to invite a speaker of their choice for club sponsored seminar (not associated with Department seminar)

i. Last Speaker: Dr. Steven Gaines, Department of Ecology, Evolution, and Marine Biology at UC Santa Barbara, titled
“The Science of Marine Reserves”

ii Opportunity to invite an expert in your field
iii. Ability to pay for flight, room and board (Approx $1,000)
iv. Email suggestions to Christina at cris652@aol.com
a. include name, description of their research focus, and why it would be valuable for them to present at CSUF.
III. Revising / Updating the Student Handbook
A. Department wants to update the student handbook so that it is more helpful for incoming graduate students.

i. Opportunity to help future graduate students with your first year experiences.

ii. Handbook draft available on our website

a. Look over existing text and email suggestions or make appt with Dr. Stapp (pstapp@fullerton.edu)
IV. Email list passed around for updates / corrections
Presentations
I. Carla Navarro received ICC funding to attend Seventh International Temperate Reefs Symposium held in Santa Barbara, California
A. The conference was made up of four mini symposia where invited speakers lead sessions on issues important to temperate reef ecology. The sessions were designed to stimulate debate and discussion on topics covering areas such as the loss of biodiversity and functioning of temperate marine ecosystems, the value of long term monitoring, spatial and temporal variability in marine communities, and new directions for research. Particularly exciting was my meeting with Dr. Juan Carlos Castilla, a well respected Chilean researcher known for his contributions to the science of marine reserves.  It was a rare opportunity to exchange ideas with one of my favorite ecologists as well as highlight some of the interesting research done at our own campus. 

Announcements
I. Department needs help revising / updating student handbook for new incoming grad students, your input is invaluable

II. NSM-ICC has funded three people this fiscal year to go to conferences, all have been from BSGC. Talk to Christina (cris652@aol.com) if you need info for funding
III. Fleckles Travel Grant is available for first year graduate students.

A. $300 within CA, $500 in US, $800 outside US

B. 1st wave due October 13th, 2006, 2nd wave due April 10, 2006

B. Contact Maya for info (mmazon@fullerton.edu) 
IV. Upcoming Scholarships
A. ASI General Scholarships (Personal scholarships)
i. Due October 16th, 2006
i. Get info from the ASI website http://asi.fullerton.edu/leadership/index.asp

B. ASI Student Research Grants

i.. Required to attended informational meeting (Oct 9-13, 2006). 

ii. See ASI website for info http://asi.fullerton.edu/leadership/index.asp

B. Masters and Doctorate Fellowships
i.Info to be posted on the BSGC website: http://biology.fullerton.edu/orgs/bgsc/
ii. Want info: Email Christina (cris652@aol.com)
C. Pay your dues

i. Drop your $10 in the Candy Stop black box in biology office in an envelope with your name and labeled “Dues”
Dues are used to pay for pizza at meetings, and club activities. Please don’t forget.
V. Graduate Student Fair Thursday September 28, 2006. Masters and PhD programs available for student questions.

VI. Calenders from the photo contest are available. Cost $10 if bought at Ecolunch or a club meeting, otherwise the price is $15. 

VII. NSM is encouraging students to register to vote, elections are upcoming – make your voice heard

Community Service and Campus Involvement Opportunities
I. NSM-ICC is looking for a “Director of Administration”

A. Coordinates submitted proposals and represents NSM at campus wide ICC meetings

B. Time commitment

i. Campus wide ICC meeting every other Thursday (1hr)

ii. NSM-ICC meetings every Friday (1hr)

C. If interested email Mike Navarro (michaelnavarro204@earthlink.net) 

D. Position needs to be filled immediately
II. Dimensions – NSM research publication for grad and undergrad research papers

A. Looking for a “section editor”

i. Responsible for one section of Dimensions
ii. Contact Rochelle Woods ext. 4158, office location: MH 488
 e-mail: rwoods@fullerton.edu
III. Dempsey Beach Celebration (get info from Mike- michaelnavarro204@earthlink.net) October 8th, 2006 @ 7am

A. The State of California and the City of Tijuana are taking steps to address the cross-border sewage and sediment entering the U.S. from Mexico. Last year cross-border sewage from Mexico was responsible for more than 80% of all beach closure days in San Diego County. Throughout the last six months, WiLDCOAST has worked with communities and policy-makers to increase awareness of cross-border water quality issues through tours of the Tijuana River Watershed, Clean Water events on both sides of the border, and a weekly radio show in Spanish. Join the cause by attending a beach clean-up. 

